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The ICT sector in Wales is a driving force in both economic development and wider 
social change and it encourages productivity and competiveness across the economy. 
The sector in Wales is global and dynamic and includes a wide range of companies 
from blue-chip corporates through to innovative small and medium-sized enterprises 
across IT services, software, telecommunications and electronics.  
 
In this context, I am determined to ensure that learners progressing through our 
education system have the skills required to work in and contribute to the sector.  
 
There has been a significant decline in the number of learners taking the GCSE ICT 
course in Wales and I am aware that some employers have expressed concern over 
what is being taught in schools, that young people are being ‘switched off’ careers in the 
sector, and that they lack the necessary skills.  There is a risk that the current 
curriculum is failing to provide young people with relevant skills. 
 
On 1 October 2012, I announced a review of assessment and the National Curriculum 
in Wales. The review aims to streamline and simplify assessment arrangements and 
consider the National Curriculum core and other foundation subjects at each stage, to 
ensure that our expectations of content and skills developments are suitably robust.   
 
As part of this wider review, the time is right to consider the future of computer science 
and ICT in schools in Wales. I will begin this process by chairing a seminar on 19 
November, which will bring together some of the key players in Wales to discuss the 
future of ICT in schools.  
 
I have invited representatives from the National Digital Learning Council, Further 
Education, Higher Education, and industry to contribute to what I hope will be a lively 
and informative debate on the best way forward and how to ensure that Wales is well 
placed to play a leading role in the global economy of the future. 


